The Common at Sinnott Farm

P.O. Box 681

Bloomfield, CT 06002

August 1, 2009

Bobby Woods

22 Arrowwood Lane

Bloomfield, CT 06002

Dear Bobby:

This letter is in response to the issue about ownership of the strip of common property next to your lot that you brought up at the June 3 meeting of the Executive Board.  

Specifically, you told us that you have been mowing and have planted ornamental trees on a small area of common property on Arrowwood that runs between your property line and the edge of the road.  It’s an odd configuration, since all other lots on that side of Arrowwood go directly to the road’s edge.

The Board checked with the association’s attorney who advised that you may continue to mow this area, but you need to be aware that it is common property and your mowing it does not create ownership under Connecticut’s adverse possession laws.  If for any reason you choose to stop mowing this small area of common property, we will ask the association’s landscape company to start maintaining it.

At this time, we assume you will continue to mow the common area; if you decide not to mow any longer, please let any one of us on the Board know so we can make arrangements for Dynamic to take over.

Thanks for bringing this to our attention.

Sincerely,

Walter Mills

Marie MacDonald

Jeff Olmstead

Patrick DeLorenzo

Laurrie Sostman







